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ANNOUNCEMENTS FOR THE NEXT DEANERY ARE DUE MAY 19, 2008.
I
ANNOUNCEMENTS FROM COMMITTEES
From Faculty Steering Committee:
Elections results from the April 10, 2008 Faculty Meeting include:


Faculty Steering Committee – Deborah Kanter


Faculty Personnel Committee – Bill Rose


Curriculum & Resources Committee – Chris Hagerman and Jess Roberts


Budgets, Salaries & Benefits Committee – Gene Cline


Faculty Development Committee – Gary Wahl and Nicolle Zellner


Hearing & Grievance Committee (election conducted online)
Craig Bieler - 3 year term

Nels Christensen - 3 year term

Chris Hagerman - 3 year term

Scott Melzer - 3 year term

Melissa Mercer-Tachick - 3 year term

Dan Skean - 3 year term

Jeff Wilson - 3 year term

Kalen Oswald - one-year sabbatical replacement

Judicial Board (election conducted online)



Allie Moore

Mareike Wieth

#    #    #     #

From Curriculum & Resources Committee:

Recent Curriculum & Resource Committee business includes:

1. C&RC has recommended the continuation of the following lines:

· History, European History
· Ethnic Studies

2. C&RC has supported the Religious Studies Department request to hire in the line formerly held by Selva Raj.
3. C&CR approved Psychology request that requires that a student receive a grade of 2.0 or higher in certain pre-requisite courses before taking particular courses.  Specifically, the student would need a grade of 2.0 or higher in

· PSY 101 before taking PSY 204 (RDA 1).

· PSY 204 before taking PSY 206 (RDA 2).

· PSY 206 before taking any of our 300-level lab courses (PSY 336, 348, 351, 378).

Note that the department will still accept grades of 1.0, 1.3, or 1.7 as passing grades in these courses, but the student will not be able to advance in the sequence until the grade of 2.0 is achieved.

Rationale:  Each of the upper level courses builds on the material covered in the pre-requisite.  Students who cannot master the earlier material with at least a C-level of competence typically struggle in the advanced courses, and rarely succeed.  Furthermore, such students require far more of the professor's time, especially in the laboratory, detracting from his/her ability to assist the other better-prepared students.  We believe that this change will enhance the educational experience of the prepared students, and help those who cannot master the material to find an area to which they are better suited.

C&RC approved the following Physical Education Minor Without Teacher Education:
PHED  201  1 unit Foundations of Healthful Living

PHED 203 .5 unit First Aid

PHED  211 1 unit Anatomy and Kinesiology

PHED 224 1 unit History and Philosophy of Physical Education

PHED  310  1 unit Movement Brain Development and the Classroom Teacher

PHED 360 1 unit Special Education in Physical Education 

Total units for this minor 5.5. 

II
ANNOUNCEMENTS FROM THE ACADEMIC AFFAIRS OFFICE

The Fulbright Scholar Program is offering lecturing and research awards for the 2009-2010 academic year.  The competition opened on March 1st.  Application deadlines are:  August 1, 2008 for Fulbright traditional lecturing and research grants; November 1, 2008 for summer German Studies Seminar and for spring/summer seminars in Korea and Japan for academic and international education administrators; and February 1, 2009 for the U.S.-Germany International Education Administrators Program.  For additional information, see:  www.cies.org. 
Research Corporation invites pre-proposals for the Single Investigator Cottrell College Science Awards program by September 15, 2008.  Research Corporation has recently changed its guidelines for this award program, and now offers both Single Investigator and Multiple Investigator programs.  The guidelines for the Single Investigator program can be found at:  www.rescorp.org.  The departmental requirements used to determine an individual’s eligibility to apply for a Cottrell College Science Award have been eliminated.  Multiple Investigator guidelines will be announced in summer 2009.
The Council of Independent Colleges announces its American Graduate Fellowships for 2008-2009.  This initiative promotes and support doctoral study in the humanities by accomplished graduates of small and mid-sized private liberal arts colleges.  Up to $50,00, renewable for a second academic year is available in the fields of history, philosophy, literature and languages, and the fine arts.  Deadline for applications is October 15, 2008.   For additional information and application, see:  www.cic.edu/projects_services/grants/americangrad.asp.
Hofstra University is sponsoring a three-day Celebration of Darwin’s Legacy Across Academic Disciplines, March 12-14, 2009, and invites papers that explore diverse topics on Darwin’s legacy from a wide variety of disciplines.  Topics of interest include but are not limited to:  Darwin as a scientist; the reception and development of Darwinian evolution in the 19th and 20th centuries; misapplications of Darwinism; evolution in the courts; evolution and religion, etc.  Paper abstracts of 200 words need to be submitted by June 16, 2008.  For additional information, visit the Darwin’s Reach website: www.hofstra.edu/darwinsreach. 
III
SCHOLARLY AND PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT

Ralph Davis (Philosophy emeritus) will be offering a National Science Foundation Chautauqua Short Course, Science & Leonardo da Vinci, this June at California State University, Dominques Hills; also in June, a Chautauqua on Science & Art, at SUNY Stony Brook’s New York City campus.   Last fall he read a paper, Art & Spirit: the Sacred, the Profane & Kitsch, at the School of Visual Arts in Manhattan.  He is preparing another for this coming October, Art and the Political: the Illusion of Failure. And the website to display his mathematically-oriented paintings is finally up:  ralphdavispaintings.com.  Reviews for the journal Choice:  Richard Ogle’s Smart World: Breakthrough Creativity and the New Science of Ideas;  Bernhard Edmaier’s Patterns of the Earth; SergeBerthier’s Iridescences: the Physical Colors of Insects; Simon Schama’s The Power of Art; Mark Turner’s The Artful Mind: Cognitive Science and the Riddle of Human Creativity;  David Summers’ Vision, Reflection & Desire in Western Painting; Lynn Margulis & Eduardo Punset’s Mind, Life & Universe: conversations with great scientists if our time; Sarah Lowengard’s The Creation of Color in Eighteenth-Century Europe; Eduardo Kac’s Signs of Life: bio art and beyond; and Janos Schanda’s Colorimetry: Understanding the CIE System. 

Darren Mason (Mathematics & Computer Science) has had his research published in the paper "On Predicting Nucleation of Microcracks Due to Slip-Twin Interactions at Grain Boundaries in Duplex γ-TiAl" in the Journal of Engineering Materials and Technology. Darren's co-authors were T.R. Bieler, D. Kumar, and M.A. Crimp (all of Chemical Engineering and Materials Science at Michigan State University), and P. Eisenlohr, F. Roters and D. Raabe (all of Max-Planck-Institut für Eisenforschung — Düsseldorf, Germany). The official citation is J. Eng. Mater. Technol., 130 (2), 2008.

Vicki Sweitzer (Economics & Management) recently published a chapter titled, "Networking to Develop a Professional Identity: A Look at the First-Semester Experience of Doctoral Students in Business" as part of the New Directions for Teaching and Learning Series published by Wiley.

Vicki and Dave Mendrygal (Gerstacker/Psychology student) recently co-presented a research paper titled: "A Longitudinal Examination of Multiple Mentoring Relationships: A Developmental Networks Approach" at the American Educational Research Association (AERA) national conference in New York City in March, 2008.  
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